
 

Note: To subscribe to the Public Safety Building Project e-mail notifications, click here to provide your name and 
email address. 

Here is a look-ahead at the construction work planned for the Public Safety Building, from 
February 8, 2021 to February 12, 2021: 

Project Overview:  

Construction of a combined public safety building commenced in December 2020 on the site of the former Town 
Hall at 26 Bryant Street. The new building will house the staff and equipment of Fire, Police, and Dispatch 
departments. The new combined Public Safety Building will replace two older Town buildings: Police Station at 
600 High Street (built in 1962) and the Fire Station at 436 Washington Street (built in 1930). 

Construction Schedule Update - Work on Saturday, February 6, 2021: 

Following the recent snowstorm February 1st through February 2nd, construction crews were not able to work on 
the site on Tuesday, February 2nd. As a result, crews will be working on Saturday, February 6th to catch up on work 
and will continue with excavation and the removal of soils, using large machinery and trucks. Crews will begin 
work at 8:00 AM and will work until 3:30 PM. You may hear the back-up alarms from the associated equipment. 

What to expect February 8, 2021 (Monday) through February 12, 2021 (Friday):  

• The project site remains closed to the public. 
• Construction crews will continue excavation and the installation of support for the excavated areas. To 

perform this work, crew members will be using large excavation machinery, equipped with back-up alarms 
that may be heard around the project site.  

• Excavated soils will continue to be hauled off-site. Large trucks may be entering and exiting the project site 
along Bryant Street and Union Street to remove the excavated soils from the site.  

• Eversource crews will be working along Bryant Street to perform work on utility poles. This work may 
include minor impacts to traffic along this street during construction hours. 

• No additional traffic impacts or pedestrian impacts are anticipated during this week. 

Construction Hours: 

• Crews will be working on site Monday through Friday, from 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM 
• Reminder: Crews will be on site Saturday, February 6, 2021 from 8:00 AM to 3:30 PM 

Project Team Contact Information: 

• Immediate issues or concerns, please contact the Dedham Town Manager’s Office at 781-751-9100. 
• For general questions or concerns, please contact the project team at psb@dedham-ma.gov 
• For more information about the Public Safety Building Project, please visit the project website at 

www.dedham-ma.gov/psb 
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